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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr S C Wyatt; Heart of Hathersage, Main Road, Hathersage, S32 1BB.
Mob: 07 432 422 470; Email: Clerk@HathersageParishcouncil.gov.uk
Minutes of the Transport Committee, 
held at 19:30 on Tuesday 22nd May 2018.  

Present: Councillors; Eames, Hanley, Turner, Olle, Shuttleworth, JE Marsden.
In Attendance: Steve Wyatt (Clerk).
	001/18
	
	Cllr. Olle was nominated and appointed as Chair of the Transport Committee. The Acceptance of Office was signed and witnessed.

	002/18
	
	Cllr. Shuttleworth was nominated and appointed as Vice Chair of the Transport Committee. The Acceptance of Office was signed and witnessed.

	003/18
	
	Apologies for Absence – none.

	004/18
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – it was agreed that agenda items 7 and 14 should be discussed first.

	005/18
	
	Declaration of interests – None

	006/18
	
	Public participation – no one attended

	007/18
	
	To approve the minutes of the 24th July 2017 Transport Committee meeting and note any matters arising. Approved and signed.

	008/18
	
	Hope Valley Capacity Scheme - Cllr Shuttleworth reported that the appeal had been upheld but understood that Network Rail maybe short of funds to implement the scheme. Cllr Marsden stated that as a land owner, to be affected by the scheme, that documents had recently been received. This item is to be retained as an agenda item for future updates.

	009/18
	
	Station Parking – Cllr. Shuttleworth stated that the Rail Users Group had written about the implementation of car parking charges at the station and the effect that this was having in the village. The User Group have received an unacceptable response from Northern Rail as have the Parish Council. 
It has been reported by car park users that the ticket machine is complicated to use and that users are giving up and parking elsewhere.
The Clerk was asked to write a further letter of complaint to Northern Rail as their actions have caused a massive problem for this part of the village with likely occurrence of an accident due to restricted access for emergency services.

For those using the station for business and being away overnight parking for 2 days is not catered for.

Cllr. Hanley suggested inviting Vicky Cropper, Northern Rail, Regional Community and Sustainability Manager, to an HPC meeting.

Cllr Olle enquired of the possibility of using the triangle of land, part of Shuttleworth estate, as a temporary car park for weekend parking. Cllr. Shuttleworth declared an interest but will enquire with the Estate’s Trustees on this proposal.

Cllr Marsden joined the meeting.

Cllr Eames suggested the use of the car park at the doctors at weekends.

	010/18
	
	Proposal from Isobel Mulligan (DCC) – The Clerk reported on the recent reply from DCC in that the proposal is expected to be out for consultation by the end of June.

	010/18
	.1
	Parking problems generally – Cllr. Hanley felt that the use of field parking on a temporary basis within the 28-day limitation will go some way to alleviating some of the parking problems. The drafting of a village Travel Plan was discussed which could contain –

· Pool admission price reduction for evidence of use of public transport – To be discussed at a Swimming Pool Committee meeting.
· Working in partnership with Northern Rail to encourage rail usage.

· Banners at stations along the Hope Valley to advertise the pool and to travel by train to swim.

· The 1920s style pool picture could be posted at stations.

· A copy of the HoH village information board could be put at the station – the Clerk will discuss with Bernard Madden.

· Trains need to accommodate bicycle storage and consider the specific type of users within the Hope Valley.

Cllr. Hanley agreed to draft the Travel Plan.

	011/18
	
	Hurst Clough – repair work – The Clerk read out the latest email received yesterday. It was agreed that a response needs to be drafted after comments from councillors are collated.

	012/18
	
	Village CCTV – there was a vote of thanks for those involved in the installation of the CCTV system and acknowledgement of the benefits that are being seen.

	013/18
	
	Speeding – The installation of traffic speed monitors (smiley face, sad face) was proposed for Sheffield Road and Castleton Road although permission from DCC may be required. The proposal would be put to Full Council. The Clerk is to enquire if DCC approves of Parish Councils investing in these.

	014/18
	
	Derwent River stepping stones. – the Clerk read out the update from DCC in that this repair work is planned but will need lifting machinery and with the SSSI in this area this could take time to complete.

	015/18
	
	Cycling – The Committee wondered if there is more campaigning that HPC can do? This would be included in the proposed Travel Plan. A cycle route from Hathersage to Grindleford along the river would be of great benefit and allow a very dangerous, narrow main road to be avoided. A route from the village to North Lees campsite was also thought to be of great benefit.

	016/18
	
	Items for the next meeting agenda – Review of the draft Travel Plan.

	017/17
	
	Date of next meeting – to be arranged for September.
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